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We are gun owners, outdoors enthusiasts, and veterans who seek reasonable and responsible 
solutions to preventing gun violence.  We believe our Second Amendment rights come with 
responsibilities. We also believe in common-sense efforts to reduce gun violence and promote 
gun safety across the country, including universal background checks and safe and secure storage 
of firearms to prevent access by children or any unauthorized individuals. 
 
H.R. 8 / S. 529 the Bipartisan Background Checks Act / Background Check Expansion Act 
would require a background check on every sale, ensuring that people prohibited from 
purchasing firearms cannot exploit loopholes and purchase guns through an unregulated sale at a 
gun show, online, or from an unlicensed seller. In addition, individuals would no longer be able 
to cross state lines solely to purchase a firearm in a state with less stringent background checks. 
Closing these background check loopholes is critical to reducing gun violence throughout the 
United States.  
 
Additionally, H.R. 1446 / S. 591 the Enhanced Background Checks Act / Background Check 
Completion Act would provide the FBI more time to complete background checks and ensure 
that people prohibited from possessing firearms are not able to obtain them by default because of 
an incomplete background check. This deadly loophole in existing law was exploited by a white 
supremacist who killed nine people at the Mother Emanuel AME Church in Charleston, South 
Carolina.  
 
Oregon adopted universal background checks in 2015 which we strongly supported.  However, 
our citizens are still vulnerable to the importation of firearms from states with less stringent laws.  
We need federal legislation that will apply to all. 
 
We urge passage of H.R. 8 / S. 529 the Bipartisan Background Checks Act / Background Check 
Expansion Act and H.R.1446 / S. 591 he Enhanced Background Checks Act / Background Check 
Completion Act, as soon as possible. 
 
 


